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Housing News Roundup: 
• We recently purchased a 1,710 sq. ft. ranch on a quiet, tree lined street in Cuyahoga Falls

that will house four residents beginning in late November or early December, once
renovations are complete. You can see pictures of the renovation in the newsletter insert.

• In addition to the Children's Home in Stark County, a three and four bedroom ranch will
soon be built to welcome residents in March 2025.

• Our Melrose Home is fully occupied in Wayne County, and will receive a new four seasons
room this winter that will be completed in the Spring of 2025.

• Renovation work continues at numerous other properties throughout Canton and North
Canton as well, all overseen and carried out by the HHF Inc. Maintenance Team. The team is
also preparing for HUD inspections in early December.

7T;;iillfou 
A SPECIAL THAN KS TO 

DOROTHY BIRT AND FAMILY 

We'd like to extend our heartfelt thanks to the family of Dorothy Birt, who, following her 
passing at 102, made a generous donation to Hope Homes Foundation Inc. that will be put 
to use immediately supporting our construction and renovation projects. 

A teacher in Monroe, Glendale, and Dayton, Ohio, Dorothy was active in social 
organizations and Lakeview United Church of Christ, which was adjacent to one of HHF 
lnc.'s homes in Mainville, Ohio. We couldn't do the important work of providing homes and 
hope to people with developmental and intellectual disabilities without the help of friends 
like Dorothy and her family! From the bottom of our hearts, THANK YOU! 

J-f ayyy J-f oucfays 

� 
to you and your loved ones 

, � from all of us at = Hope Homes Foundation Inc. 

NEW BOARD MEMBER SPOTLIGHT: GUY BOLON 

I was first introduced to Hope Homes Foundation Inc. by Tom Fiala, 
a fellow board member. After hearing about the mission of HHF Inc., 
I was thrilled to accept the invitation to join the board and seize the 
opportunity to take action to help others. I very much admire the 
passion HHF Inc. has for helping people achieve independence and a 
better quality of life. 

I have operated Solon's Kitchens & Baths since 1983, and am looking 
forward to applying my experience and skills to help HHF Inc. analyze 
and execute decision making that will promote the growth and health 
of the Foundation. I am currently serving on the Real Estate 
Committee, observing how things function and how I will best be able 
to contribute. 

On a personal note, I've known my wife Tina since high school and have been married to her for 38 
years. My son Devin and his wife Jessica along with my daughter Kristina and her husband Mitch all 
live in Columbus. Tina and I have an 18-month-old grandson named Archer. We enjoy spending time 
together as a family and do it as often as possible. I also enjoy golf, fishing, and classic car shows 
when time permits. 

2024 Board of Directors 

Paul Herrera, CEO 
Hope Homes Foundation Inc. 

Sarah Plasters, President 
Lancaster City Schools 

Hollie Ashworth, Secretary 
Shelter Care, Inc. (Retired) 

Tom Fiala, Treasurer 
Financial Officer (Retired) 

Stephanie Forsyth, Vice President 
Huntington Bank 

Guy Bolon 
Solon's Kitchens & Baths 

Hector Gonzalez 
Mentor Public Schools (Retired) 

Pastor Steve Manko Ill 
Martindale Christian Fellowship Church 
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